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:(/&20(� to the second Autumn edition of the Rural Review — we have so 
much to tell you that  we are  publishing 2 editions of the newsletter this quarter.  
 
Following from the success of Wem Rural Parish Council in being awarded the Local Council’s 
Accreditation Gold Award, Carole and I attended the Shire Hall for the presentation of the 
certificate from Ann Hartley, Shropshire Council’s Chairman. At our last WRPC meeting it was 
agreed to display this in Edstaston Village Hall – our only Community hall in the parish. 
 
Jon Murgatroyd, who served on the Parish Council for over 12 years and two years as the Chair 
has moved from our Parish and has decided to stand down as Councillor.  This is very sad for us.  
Jon helped in the creation of the 2014 Community Plan and has been a wonderful Councillor with 
excellent knowledge to share with us. We thank him and wish him all the best in his new home.  
We now have two vacancies for councillors in the Roden Ward and the Edstaston Ward.  If you 
are interested then please contact Carole Warner, our clerk. Serving as a parish councillor is not 
all about attending meetings;  it is an opportunity to get out there and meet and talk with people in 
our community. 
 
Wem Rural Parish Council has been successful in its application to the Lottery Fund for three 
defibrillators and a training package. Carole is busy talking with owners of buildings where these 
can be located. Someone close to you, or even yourself might need a defibrillator one day so this 
is a worthy activity for our Parish Council.  
  
Liz Vernon,  
Chair, Wem Rural Parish Council 

Councillors, Police and a resident at 
the SmartWater launch 
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Following the appeal in the last Rural 
Review, 13 volunteers have come 
forward for training so to be part of 
the Northwood scheme.  The Police 
have also agreed locations in the 
village where speed checks will be 
carried out.  All we are waiting for is 
for a trainer and equipment to be 
allocated. 
Thank you to the 13 who have come 
forward and it’s not too late to join 
them! 

5HJXODU�UHDGHUV�RI�WKLV�3DULVK�1HZVOHWWHU�PD\�UHFDOO�WKDW�ZH�
DUH� IRUWXQDWH� HQRXJK� WR� KDYH� LQ� RXU� 3DULVK� RQH� RI� WKH�
FRXQWU\¶V�UDUHVW�ZLOGOLIH�KDELWDWV��:HP�0RVV��ZKLFK�LV�SDUW�RI�
7KH� )HQQ¶V�� :KL[DOO�� %HWWLVILHOG�� :HP� 	� &DGQH\� 0RVV�
&RPSOH[� �7KH� 0DUFKHV� 0RVVHV��� :HP� 5XUDO� 3DULVK�
&RXQFLOORUV�ZHUH�LQYLWHG�WR�VHH�KRZ�WKH�%RJ/,)(�SURMHFW�ZDV�
EHLQJ�PDQDJHG�ORFDOO\�� 
 
:HP�0RVV�LV�PDQDJHG�E\�1DWXUDO�(QJODQG�DQG�6KURSVKLUH�
:LOGOLIH�7UXVW�DQG�LV�VHSDUDWHG�IURP�WKH�UHVW�RI� WKH�FRPSOH[�
E\� IDUPODQG�� 7RJHWKHU�� WKH� 0DUFKHV� 0RVVHV� IRUP� %ULWDLQ¶V�
WKLUG� ODUJHVW� ORZODQG� UDLVHG� ERJ�� LV� D� 5DPVDU� VLWH� RI�
LQWHUQDWLRQDO�QDWXUH� LPSRUWDQFH�IRU�VHYHUDO�SODQW�DQG�DQLPDO�
VSHFLHV�DQG�LV�ODUJH�HQRXJK�WR�EH�YLVLEOH�IURP�VSDFH��$V�ZHOO�
DV� LPSRUWDQFH� DV� D� ZLOGOLIH� KDELWDW�� PDLQWDLQLQJ� SHDW� ERJV�
RIIHUV� D� SULPDU\� DSSURDFK� WR� FOLPDWH� FKDQJH� PLWLJDWLRQ� DV�
WKH\�FDQ� ORFN�XS�YDVW�TXDQWLWLHV�RI�FDUERQ��6R�QRW� MXVW�RQH��
EXW�WZR�LPSRUWDQW�UHDVRQV�IRU�VDYLQJ�WKH�0RVVHV� 

3KRWR��5HFHQWO\�FUHDWHG�EXQG� 
 

7KH� :HP� 0RVV� LV� D� 5DLVHG� %RJ�� PHDQLQJ� LW� LV� GRPH-
VKDSHG��DQG�LW�FRQVLVWV�RI�SHDW�PDGH�XS�RI�6SKDJQXP�PRVV�
DQG�RWKHU�PRLVWXUH-ORYLQJ�SODQWV�WKDW�KDV�EXLOW�XS�FRQWLQXDOO\�
VLQFH�WKH�ODVW�,FH�$JH��������\HDUV�DJR�� 
+RZHYHU��DORQJ�ZLWK�WKH�RWKHU�DUHDV�RI�WKH�0DUFKHV�0RVVHV��
LW� LV� VXEMHFW� WR�D�QXPEHU�RI� HQYLURQPHQWDO� WKUHDWV��7KH�NH\�
WKUHDW� LV� WKH� JUDGXDO� GU\LQJ� RXW� RI� WKH� ERJ� DQG� WKH�
FRQVHTXHQW� ORVV� RI� KDELWDW�� WKLV� FDQ� EH� VHHQ� E\� WKH� ULVH� RI�
KHDWK� SODQWV� VXFK� DV� SXUSOH� PRRU� JUDVV�� ELUFK� DQG� OLQJ�
KHDWKHU�� DQG� WKH� GHFOLQH� RI� 6SKDJQXP� PRVV�� ZKLFK� ERWK�
UHTXLUHV� DQG� SUHVHUYHV� WKH�ZHWWHU� FRQGLWLRQV� DV� LWV� VSRQJ\�
IRUP� KROGV� ZDWHU�� $QRWKHU� ERJ� SODQW� SUHYLRXVO\� SUHVHQW� LQ�
ODUJH� QXPEHUV�� WKH� 6XQGHZ�� VHHPV� WR� EH� DOPRVW� DEVHQW�
IURP�:HP�0RVV� 
 
,Q�WKH�UHFHQW�SDVW��SLOHV�KDYH�EHHQ�VXQN�LQWR�WKH�SHDW�WR�VWRS�
ZDWHU� SHUFRODWLQJ� DZD\�� EXW� QRZ� D� QHZ� WHFKQLTXH� LV� EHLQJ�
LPSOHPHQWHG�� %XQGLQJ� FRQVLVWV� RI� FUHDWLQJ� D� VHULHV� RI�

/DVW�'LWFK�$WWHPSW�7R�6DYH�
:HP�0RVV� 

One of the main projects the Parish 
Council has worked on this year is 
the re-fresh of the Community Plan.   
Earlier this year the Council 
consulted all households in the 
Parish on how it had achieved in 
fulfilling the 2014 Plan and its 
proposed objectives for the next 5 
years. 
The results have been collated and 
presented in a single document, 
Wem Rural Community Plan 2019 
and can be viewed on the website: 
https://www.wemrural-pc.gov.uk/wem
-rural-community-plan/ 

Community  
Round Up 

Wem Rural  
Community Plan 

Northwood  
Community 

Speed Watch 

Community 
Grants 

Every year the Parish Council put 
aside an amount of funds to help 
local community groups.  There are 
an agreed criteria and application 
form which can be obtained from the 
Clerk.  Completed applications must 
be submitted by 15 December and 
will be considered at the January 
Parish Council meeting.  
All applications will be considered on 
their individual merits.  
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LQWHUORFNLQJ�ORZ�ULGJHV��IRUPHG�IURP�WKH�SHDW�LWVHOI��$OWKRXJK�
RQO\� ��� RU� ��� FP� KLJK�� WKHVH� ULGJHV�–� WKH� EXQGV�–� IRUP� D�
FHOOXODU� QHWZRUN� RI� UHODWLYHO\� LPSHUYLRXV� EDUULHUV� WKDW� UHWDLQ�
ZDWHU� WR� IRUP� ODJRRQV� LQ� ZKLFK� WKH� PRVV� FDQ� UHJHQHUDWH�
WKXV�UHVWRULQJ�WKH�UHK\GUDWLRQ�DQG�UDLVLQJ�RI�WKH�ERJ�� 

3KRWR��0RQWKO\�PRQLWRULQJ�RI�DWPRVSKHULF�DPPRQLD�FRQILUPV�D�ULVH�LQ�OHYHOV� 
 

%XW�ZDWHU�UHGXFWLRQ�LV�QRW�WKH�RQO\�UHDVRQ�IRU�FKDQJHV�LQ�WKH�
0RVVHV�� %RJ� SODQWV� VXUYLYH� EHVW� LQ� DFLGLF�� ORZ� QXWULHQW�
FRQGLWLRQV�EXW�ZH�DUH�H[SHULHQFLQJ�ULVLQJ�DPPRQLD�OHYHOV�LQ�
WKH� ORFDO� DWPRVSKHUH� DQG� WKDW� LV� ERWK� QHXWUDOLVLQJ� DQG�
DGGLQJ�QXWULHQWV�WR�WKH�PRVV�DV�LW�UDLQV��IXUWKHU�LPSHGLQJ�WKH�
JURZWK� RI� 6SKDJQXP� DQG� RWKHU� ERJ� SODQWV�� +RZHYHU�� WKH�
VLJQV�DUH�ORRNLQJ�JRRG�IRU�RXU�ZLOGHUQHVV�DUHD��LQ�WKH�DUHDV�
ZKHUH� EXQGLQJ� ZDV� FDUULHG� RXW� ODVW� \HDU� WKHUH� DUH� DOUHDG\�
VLJQV� RI� UHWXUQLQJ� ZLOGOLIH� W\SLFDO� RI� ZHWWHU� PRVV�� LQFOXGLQJ�
6SKDJQXP� PRVV� LWVHOI� DQG� VSHFLHV� VXFK� DV� GUDJRQIOLHV��
&XUOHZ�DQG�/DSZLQJ� 

3KRWR��(VWDEOLVKHG�EXQG�VKRZLQJ�ZDWHU�UHWHQWLRQ� 
 

:53&� DUH� YHU\� JUDWHIXO� IRU� WKH� WLPH� DQG� HIIRUW� 1DWXUDO�
(QJODQG¶V�0DQRU�+RXVH�WHDP�SXW�LQ�WR�H[SODLQ�HYHU\WKLQJ�LQ�
VXFK� GHWDLO�� )RU� IXUWKHU� LQIRUPDWLRQ� RQ� WKH� :HP� 0RVV�
%RJ/,)(� SURMHFW� DQG� WKH� RWKHU� PRVVHV� LQ� WKH� 1DWLRQDO�
1DWXUH�5HVHUYH��YLVLW�KWWSV���ELW�O\��S�G�M�� 

Wem Town and 
Wem Rural   
Round Up 

Climate Emergency   
Wem Area Forum 

Next year will commemorate and 
celebrate the 75th anniversary of VE 
Day.  A further meeting to discuss 
arrangements to agree Wem area’s 
tribute is being held on 18 November 
at 7pm at the Roden Suite, 
Edinburgh House.  You are very 
welcome to attend. 

VE Day May 2020 
Commemoration and 

Celebrations  

Following a very successful open 
meeting held at the Butler Sports 
Centre on 16 October  when over 70 
p e o p l e  a t t e n d e d  t o  h e a r 
presentations from the Town Council, 
Thomas Adams students and others. 
It was agreed a follow up meeting 
would be held in November to look at 
how to tackle climate change at a 
local level.  If you would like to be 
involved or added to the mailing list 
please contact the Wem Town 
Council Clerk: infor@wem.gov.uk or 
01939 232733. 

This year’s event will be on a 
Victorian theme.  The evening 
includes: shops open late, street 
stalls, craft stalls, festive music, 
lantern parade, Wem Rotary Santa 
and sleigh, Shrewsbury’s Town Crier, 
reindeer with sleigh, Wem Snow 
Queen, Mayor and Mayoress of 
Wem and a prize draw. Light switch 
on by comedian Greg Davies . 
See you there from 5pm!! 

Wem Christmas Lights 
& Festival 

Friday 6 December 
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('67$6721   

Liz Vernon 01939 234896 The Park, Edstaston, Wem, SY4 5RF 

Ruth Williams 01939 233389 Pool Cottage, Poolhead, Wem SY4  5QY 

Vacancy   

Huw Edwards 07834 252412 Bank House Farm, Paddol Green, Wem, SY4  
5QZ 

Pete Slack 01939 236990 Fairview, 7 Paddol Green, Wem,  SY4 5QZ 

1(:72:1   

Julia Goode 07971 102569 3 Oakhurst Villas, Newtown, SY4 5NT 

Stella Whyte 01948 710302 Grange Villa, Northwood, Wem, SY4 5NP 

52'(1   

Peter Broomhall 01939 232573 3 Swains Close, Wem, SY4 5NZ 

Peter Marsh 01939 232498 Aston Hall, Wem,  SY4 5JQ 

Vacancy   

Len Staines 01939 234415 The Hawthorns, Barkers Green, Wem, SY4 5JW 

Tim Wilton-Morgan 01939 235703 Palms Hill House, Palms Hill, Wem, SY4 5PQ 
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Tuesday 

3 December 2019 
 

Tuesday 
7 January 2020 

 
Tuesday 

4 February 2020 
 

Tuesday 
3 March 2020 

 
 

Councillors invite  

members of their ward to 

contact them to discuss 

any issues or matters of 

concern.  
 
 
You can also  

contact the Parish Clerk,  

Carole Warner,  

Orchard Cottage,  

Rowe Lane, 

Welshampton, SY12 0QB 

01948 710672 

or email  

clerk@wemrural-pc.gov.uk 
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This newsletter is printed on recycled 
paper.  When you have finished with 
it please recycle. 
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